October 29, 1942.

Dear Phog:

I wrote last Saturday to Henry Shenk, Joie Stapleton and Vic Hurt, asking each of them to help on this drive. I assume that I will not need to send any definite names to either Henry or Miss Stampleton. But it may be that you would prefer to have Vic Hurt see certain members of the coaching staff. Iffso, ask Mrs. Hulteen to call me to tell me which names should be assigned him and I will get that information to him immediately, checking those names off your list.

Thanks again for that splendid donation which you made. Perhaps you noticed the item in the Journal-World last night to the effect that the first check received showed an increase of 10%. I mentioned this at the report meeting yesterday noon and stated that it was your check — but requested that others omit the name when referring to this donation.

As a matter of fact, I received several other checks in the same mail, but your's was evidently the first one written and was contributed even before you had received a pledge card. So it represents the No. 1 donation in the K.U. drive this year.

Sergeant Kollender gets the credit for being the first one to turn in a 100% report. He insisted that he preferred to see his group personally rather than waiting the results of a mail campaign. And he had secured subscriptions from every member of the Military Science Department and all of the faculty group in Fowler Shops within twenty-four hours.

The mail response is very good, but I got started about two days too late on this, so that there will be little opportunity for any personal follow-up before Friday and Saturday. As a result, we will not know the definite outcome of the campus drive until early next week.

Thanks again for your splendid support and help.

Cordially yours,

Chairman, University Committee,

Community Chest Campaign.